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Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
13 February 2024


Meeting Start Time: 5pm in the staffroom

Present:	              Steve Drury, Wendy Naidu, Andrea Fitness, 
                                         Daisy Docherty, Murray Barclay, Ben Gibson and Laureen Morgan

Welcome by Andrea to Wendy to her first BOT Meeting

Apologies: None:

Conflicts of Interest:
· Murray Barclay’s wife Linda is teaching in a part time role
· Steve Drury’s wife Jackie is the school administrator
· Andrea Fitness’ company “Raise It” is used in school fundraising
· Sarah Imrie is Andreas cousin
· Daisy’s close friend is Jenna LeMouton 


Minutes of the previous meeting:
Taken as read

Matters arising from previous minutes: 	
None

CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards:
· ERO report
· Annual Report – Wendy to follow up on when to expect 2023
                                                                       
Outwards:
· ERO report signed off


BOT Members

Due to Jake Morgan resigning a new BOT member is required by selection

Moved into committee 5.09

Moved out of committee at 5.14pm

· [bookmark: _GoBack]All other BOT members confirmed their commitment for this year.
· Andrea Fitness resigned her position as Presiding Member.
· Murray thanked Andrea for her commitment and professionalism to the role.
· Nominations for presiding member: 
Ben Gibson
· Ben Gibson duly elected as Presiding Member as unopposed.
· No specific delegations (beside Presiding Member) the BOT works as a whole He Waka Eke Noa

Speaking rights given to Laureen Morgan for all subsequent BOT meetings.

Principals Report

Current Roll

	
	Year 0
	Year 1
	Year 2
	Year 3
	Year 4
	Year 5
	Year 6
	Total

	2023
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	2024
	0
	54
	71
	82
	78
	59
	62
	406

	International Students
	
	
	
	1
	
	1
	
	2



Please see Principal’s Report for the Historical Roll


Key Documents:
Strategic Goals & Annual Plan 

General

It has been a great start to the new school year, starting with a very successful Teacher Only Day. This a chance for me to introduce myself to the staff and for the Senior Leadership Team to go over some school expectations. The afternoon was led by the very talented Fleur as we became the learners - making beautiful bouquets. Thanks to Murray, Laureen, and Fleur for making this happen. 

The children have settled into routines well and there is a learning buzz around the school. I would like to thank the BOT, staff, students, and wider community for the amazing Pōhiri, I have certainly been made to feel very welcome.

Next Thursday 15 February we are holding our Meet the Teacher afternoon, which will be followed by the Fluro Run. 
4.30 in classrooms to meet the teacher
5pm on wards Fluro Rin


Administration

We have received our “unconfirmed” ERO report. The Senior Leadership Team and Andrea, have read through this and feel that it is a true and accurate account of the discussions that were held with Tracy Elton-Farr (ERO Reviewer).  Andrea has signed off the report and this will become our outward-facing school profile report on the ERO website. 

The next steps involve Tracy Elton-Farr coming back to the school, observing in classes, and interviewing some students. This will be on Tuesday week 11

Andrea thanked Wendy for helping with the signing off process

ERO Unconfirmed Report
Board Assurance
International Students


Curriculum

The 2023 Analysis of Variance (AoV) has been completed - thanks to Cindi Meyer for completing this document. 
Our 2024 achievement targets are 80% of all students achieving at or above expectations in Literacy and Numeracy. 

2023 Progress and Achievement Data:

	Area
	Mid-Year
	End of Year
	

	Reading
	72.5%
	79%
	· 6.5%

	Writing
	80%
	73%
	· 7%

	Maths
	79%
	80%
	· 1%



· Positive increase in overall Reading results from mid-year, particularly boys (6% increase), Maori students have shown an 11% increase. It is heartening to see this progress as these students have been working with the Structured Literacy Approach.
· Writing results have dropped - particularly boys. Work has begun on adapting the schoolwide Writing progressions so that there is more consistency across the year levels, also to ensure theta re linked with BSLA and The Code. 
· Continuing to develop our use of HERO will also help the teachers to confidently make Overall Teacher Judgments. 
· Writing will continue to be a schoolwide focus - this is a subjective area to assess and teachers tend to make cautious judgments when making OTJ’s.
· We will dedicate a staff meeting to going over the Analysis of Variance with the staff - looking at areas for development and areas of strength.

May look at another assessment in writing to get a more robust outcome

Currently Sandra Frain is undertaking ESOL testing with eligible students to meet the March deadline for funding. 

AoV
Strategic Goals & Annual Plan


Personnel
Taken as read


Health and Safety

No issues to report.


Finance

We should have a working capital of $100,00 for a school our size (we currently have $8000)

Annette and Wendy have been going through the draft budget looking at areas where there have been “overspends” and where we can make some savings. We would like to pass the budget in “draft” at this meeting. This will allow us some additional time to amend our projected monthly outgoings ensuring the are as accurate as possible.  The budget can then be confirmed at our next meeting.

We would like $20,000 for the purchase of new classroom furniture in the Weka Team. This would specifically be for Areas 12 and 13 as a furniture upgrade is long overdue - the teachers are making daily repairs on the desks. We are going to seek quotes from school furniture companies.

Tony from Furnware is coming out to meet with Wendy – to buy future proof furniture

We will be completing grants internally Shona in our office has volunteered to do this.

A library stock take is needed for the purposes of the audit. There are some issues in getting this completed by the end of February, and we are asking permission from the BOT to accept the stock take that was done 6 months ago, for the purposes of the 2023 financial reporting. With the library being closed for two years and on the back of COVID we can claim extenuating circumstances, this will result in a note being made in the auditor’s report - this is something that is easy to rectify before the end of the year by purchasing a wireless scanner (approximately $500). This will ensure that moving forward we can complete all our audit requirements.

BOT approved to accept the stock take that was completed 6 months ago.

Hall hire – time to review this. Ben will investigate other going rates within the community

Please see Team drive for the Finance report


Property

Investigation on a hole in the ceiling of Area 17 will need to be completed ASAP, as in certain weather conditions the rain is coming in to the classroom. 

This will be an insurance claim

Wendy is to review Nick Bradley’s (Building & Property management Services) contract


School Docs

Wendy explained the steps for reviewing school docs. See Principals report for these


Assurances:
Physical restraint training has been completed by all teaching staff, as well as Jackie and Shona. Certificates of completion have been filed in personnel files. As new teachers join us we will ensure that this register is kept up-to-date. 

Ministry have been in today to discuss the 100-day plan (ban cellphones in schools, require primary and intermediate schools to prepare to teach an hour a day each of reading, writing and maths).

Review and Board Assurances Schedule


Staff Report

We have had a really great start to the year.

· We have two Korean international students who will be with us for nine weeks. One in Area 12 and one in Area 15. We will possibly have more international students in term three.

It was discussed that the school have an appointed parent as a point of call. Could ask Tina (agent to be here at the end of each day or possibly a parent.

· Laureen and I attended the Powhiri for Katherine at Puketapu and she has now been officially handed over. It seems to be a lovely school and all is going well for her at this stage.
· We welcomed Wendy on Wednesday with a full school Powhiri. Wendy was supported by her husband, members of her family, Nth Cross colleagues and a Kapa Haka group. We were well led by Whaea Lee-Anne and thanks to Simon Koziarski from Orewa Primary, who spoke on behalf of Te Hereng ō waka mārae.
· New children were welcomed to school with a Pohiri on Monday the 12th.
· Softball coaches have been taking class lessons free of charge to the whole school. They are hoping to encourage participation at the local softball club.
· The Police have been in to train up the road patrol wardens.
· Student council nominations are underway.
· Nicole Corke has revamped the cooking room and she will teach music school wide. She will also take our assemblies on every other Friday. The first one was last Friday and it was a huge success.
· 35 new chrome books are being prepared and distributed by Annette.
· Meet the teacher Fluro Run on Thursday. Thanks to Sarah T and Gemma



Motion: That the principal report and correspondence be accepted
Moved: Ben Gibson
Seconded:  Daisy Docherty                                                                                    
CARRIED


The meeting was declared closed at 5.57 pm.

Upcoming Tuesday Meeting Dates 2024

19 March
14 May
18 June
6 August
10 September
29 October
3 December
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